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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers and Whanau 
 
Lord, 
Grant me your strength, so I will have courage in every 
situation; 
Grant me your love, so I may love others as you love me; 
Grant me your knowledge, so I will show others the path 
to wisdom; 
Grant me your mercy, so I will forgive those who have hurt me; 
Grant me your peace, so I will find the best in everybody; 
Grant me your hope, so I will never give up; 
Grant me your joy, so I will be thankful for all my blessings; 
Grant me your kindness, so I will treat others as they want to be treated; 
And Grant me your grace, so you will always be at my side.   
Amen 
 
Congratulations Scholarship, Recognition and Award Winners 
At the recent Recognition Assembly, Senior Prizegivings a large number of 
students were congratulated and recognised for outstanding achievements.  
This year, Sancta Maria College students have achieved an extraordinary 
grand total of over $192,000 in Tertiary Scholarship Awards and exceeds by 
more than 100% on awards given out in 2015.  This is by far the largest total 
of scholarship awards that our school has ever achieved.  All credit must go 
to our academically mature and able students who have achieved success at 
this extremely high level.  Congratulations!  I know our school community 
joins me in wishing our students continued success and promising careers in 
the future.  These students are recognised in this newsletter. 
 
2017 New Parents and Students, Wednesday 16th November 6 pm to 7 pm 
Attendance at the 2017 New Parents and Students Evening next week is the final step in the enrolment process.  
Please register from 5.30 pm, before the Principal’s address at 6.00 pm.  It is anticipated that the evening will take 
no more than one hour and you shall be introduced to key staff at this time.  Uniform information from Elizabeth 
Michael, Uniform Stockist will also be available to you.  While most students attending will be Year 7 next year, we 
encourage any other new students from other year levels to also attend.   
 
SMC Family Mass – This Sunday, St Luke’s Parish at 8.30 am 
I look forward to you joining with St Luke’s Parish this Sunday for our SMC Family Mass where our celebrant will be 
Fr Kevin.  We will be especially giving thanks to Fr Ezio Blasoni SM for his support and work with the college through 
its establishment years.  Fr Ezio attributed to the unique Special Character of our college, bringing to us all a greater 
understanding and depth of what our faith community is established upon.  He has grown a village for which we 
have much to acknowledge and thank him for. 
 
Louise Moore 
Principal 

Upcoming Events 
 

November 

16 New Parent Evening 

 Auditorium 6-7pm 

22-25 Year 10 Camp 

26 Uniform Sale Day  

 10.00 am – 1.00 pm 

28 BOT Meeting – 6.00 pm 

 

December 

2 Senior Clearance Day 

 9.00 am – 10.00 am 

5 Year 13 Leavers’ Dinner  

– 6.30 pm - 10.30 pm 

12 Year 7/8 Prizegiving 

13 Year 9/10 Prizegiving 

14 Final Day of 2016 

   

Please visit the Sancta Maria 
College Website Portal for details 
of school events 
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SANCTA MARIA COLLEGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
 
 

Financial Contributions : 2016 
 
At Sancta Maria College we strive to provide a high quality Catholic education to our students together with a wide 
range of options and opportunities that fall outside the curriculum and add enormously to college experience.  
 
I am writing to advise that the Board has been informed that the level of financial contributions from the parent 
community has fallen behind to a point where we are seriously concerned the impact that this will have on the 
teaching and learning at Sancta Maria College.  To date we have only received 69% of the parent financial 
contributions budgeted. 
 
The Board of Trustees set a budget each year based on the funding received from both the Ministry of Education 
and Locally Raised Funds which includes parent financial contributions.  As you can see on the graph attached, the 
operational grant provided by the Ministry of Education only covers 59% of the costs of running the College.  We 
have to rely on income from overseas fee paying students and the parent community paying all of their financial 
contribution to meet the remaining costs of operating the college.  
 
The full outline structure of the financial contributions are sent out at the start of the year with your financial 
contribution statement.          The different components of the Parent Contributions are as follows:  
 
Attendance Dues:    Collected on behalf of the Diocese to service loans for the capital costs of all 

Catholic Schools in Auckland :  non tax deductible 
 
Special Character: Collected on behalf of the Diocese to fund services to schools that are provided by 

the Catholic Education Services to ensure that the Catholic special character is 
maintained at the highest level : tax deductible 

 
Capital Contributions: This is the parent’s contribution sent to the Diocese to cover the on-going future 

development of Sancta Maria College.  For example the recent revamping of the 
drama rooms and music recording studios: tax deductible 

 
School Financial Contribution: This covers a wide range of resources within the College  including text books,  

sports and music equipment (recent grand piano) school magazine, ID cards, 
additional curriculum equipment and materials such as computers and electronic 
devices for students: tax deductible 

 
Subject & Activity fees:  These relate to specific course and co-curricular activities (sports and music) that  

are outside the core compulsory curriculum.   We incur direct costs for external 
services and supplies which we must pass on to students who choose to participate 
in these activities.    
 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents and caregivers who have committed to their financial 
contributions as part of accepting a place at Sancta Maria College for their child.    Without this funding, key teaching 
and learning resources and programs would not have been available at the college.  We are very grateful for your 
contributions and would greatly appreciate your continued support.    
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If you have not paid your financial contributions for 2016 as yet, the Board would appreciate if you are able to 
make arrangements with the Accounts Team at the College to have this paid in full before the end of the school 
year.  They are always willing to meet with parents experiencing hardship and will assist with payment plans that 
suit individual needs.        
 
The Board of Trustees absolutely understands the significant financial demands on parents & caregivers for all the 
financial aspects of the college including school uniforms, stationery etc.  Requesting the school financial 
contribution allows us to continue to deliver the high quality of catholic education and preparation for life that the 
school community rightfully demands of the College.  
 
Thank you for supporting your school.  
 

 
Expenditure exclusive of teachers salaries that are paid by the Ministry of Education  
 

 
 
Brendan Ryan 
Chairperson 
Sancta Maria College BOT 

 
 

 

Income Percentages MOE Funding

Parent Donations

Net International Student fees (exc
staffing)

Other income

Student Activity Fees

PERCENTAGE OF EXPENDITURE

TEACHING AND LEARNING

OTHER STAFFING COSTS

CO-CURRICULAR

OTHER STUDENT RELATED COSTS

ADMINISTRATION

PROPERTY

OTHER CAPITAL ITEMS
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 
 
 

Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow 
 
There are two days in every week about which we should not worry, 
Two days in which should be kept free from fear and apprehension. 
 
One of these days is Yesterday with its mistakes and cares, 
Its faults and blunders, its aches and pains. Yesterday has passed forever beyond our control. 
 
All the money in the world cannot bring back Yesterday. We cannot undo a single word we said, we can’t erase a 
single act we preformed. Yesterday is gone. 
 
The other day that we should not worry about is Tomorrow with its possible adversities, its burdens, its large 
promise and poor performance. Tomorrow is also beyond our control. 
 
Tomorrow will rise, either in splendour or behind a mask of clouds – but it will rise. Until it does we have no stake 
in Tomorrow for it is as yet unborn. 
 
This leaves only one day – Today – Any man or woman can only fight the battles of one day. It’s only when you or 
I add the burdens of those awful eternities – Yesterday and Tomorrow – that we break down. 
 
It is not the experience of Today that drives people mad – it is the remorse or bitterness of Yesterday or the dread 
of what Tomorrow may bring. 
 
Then let us Journey but one day at a time.  
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SPECIAL CHARACTER 
 
 

Thanksgiving Mass Recognises Student And Teacher Contributions  

‘If you are brave enough to say goodbye, life will reward you with a new hello.’ -Paulo Coelho 

Today was a celebration and thanksgiving, yet also a day of tearful 
farewells for the Year 13s as they left to begin their study leave. It 
also saw the school candle pass from our head boy and girl to our 
two youngest students, to be held safely until our opening Mass 
of 2017. 

It was also a thanksgiving for the contribution to the College made 
by Mr Kevin Saunders, who has recently retired from his position 
as Religious Education teacher. 

Today's Thanksgiving Mass was a special occasion commemorating the achievements of our Year 13 leavers over 
their years at the College. As part of their final year, the class of 2016 wrote a new College prayer, which was read 
for the first time at the Mass. 

During the Mass the College also recognised the unwavering commitment and dedication of Mr Saunders towards 
not only teaching Religious Education but also the growth of the special character of Sancta Maria College, his 
passion for the Peer Support programme, his editorship of the annual College Year Book, and most importantly, the 
News Centre team. These will not be forgotten.  And while Mr Saunders leaves his teaching role he hopes to 
maintain a working connection with the College through continuing to be involved in some of the above 
programmes. 

Manvis Wong 

Victoria inspired to be a ‘servant leader’  

During the Term 3 holidays I was honoured to be a part of the World Vision Senior Scholarship programme of 2016 
along with 30 other students from all over the country. I met extraordinary people who inspired me immensely. 

On day 1 we discussed the Syrian Refugee Crisis. Among them 1.6 million people are displaced and in Lebanon, 1 in 
4 are refugees. We talked projects to help these issues in the world, specifically E-WASH, which is to benefit the 
people in Syria as water is essential for the “sustained well-being of children within families and communities, 
especially the most vulnerable”. 

I heard many inspiring stories of how this project has improved the health of those within the village. We also heard 
World Vision’s approach/role- humanitarian imperative, to help those who need assistance. For example after 
Nepal’s earthquake, World Vision’s priority was emergency shelter, health, nutrition, water, sanitation, food, child 
protection, education and hygiene. Due to advocacy being an important part of promotion for justice, we were 
educated about giving a voice to the world’s most vulnerable. 

http://www.sanctamaria.school.nz/


 
SANCTA MARIA COLLEGE NEWSLETTER 
 
 

W:  www.sanctamaria.school.nz   |   P: +64 9 274 4081   |   E: admin@sanctamaria.school.nz 

Day 2 consisted of guest speakers voicing the answer as to how we are able to help the people who live under 
extreme poverty and what we, as a generation, can do to restore human dignity - we must take ownership and 
have righteous anger because poverty is not okay. 

A former refugee came in to speak to us, his stories were frightful and terrifying. He was 18 years old at the time 
and lived on a 45 foot boat, with 2 pregnant ladies, 2 children and about 20 passengers. This situation was the 
biggest challenge he faced because he had to stay alive for 46 days, with minimal food and a single bag of clothes. 

We also discussed why Syria is in conflict and what we could do about the impact of colonisation. War is 
uncontrollable as rules do not apply, Syrians live with constant fear and it’s exhausting. Consequently, war makes 
people numb on the surface - but beneath everything people are so angry at the injustice of the world and your 
heart is broken with grief.  Even surviving war can affect someone, this is also known as survivor’s guilt. 

Around 1:30pm we were fortunate enough to visit a refugee camp in Auckland. This experience will definitely be 
engraved on my mind because when I met these children, they were all so happy and vibrant. I learnt a lot from 
them and felt extremely honoured to be in contact with these amazing children who deserve a lot more. As part of 
a small group we played hand games and hung out with these beautiful boys and girls. 

Day 3, was a day about leadership, to establish what kind of leader we are and how we can use this to our 
advantage. All of us have a heart for justice and so we are all change makers.  I came out as the servant type of 
leader, along with the activist, the visionary and the reformer. 

Steve is the founder of The Breakfast Club. He stated that if we want to do something for those who aren’t as 
fortunate as us, we can, we just need to start today! Bonnie was the founder of Indigo & Iris and motivated me to 
do what I’m passionate about, to serve others who need my help.  What’s your dream for your school in 2017? 

I want to motivate more students to do something, to increase the participation rate with World Vision in Sancta 
Maria College, while raising as much money as possible to help those in Syria. When there are fundraisers, I hope 
to use the new advocacy skills I’ve learnt and promote this cause in 2017, so it will be another successful year for 
the 40 hour famine. 
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2016 Senior Prizegiving - Special Awards 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      Jane Kubala 
                 Navigator Trophy 

                 (Reuben O’Neill Family Award) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
          Jordan Sim-Smith                Niel Kulkarni  
                   St Catherine’s Trophy                 St Catherine’s Trophy 
                 Academic Excellence Dux       Academic Excellence Proxime Accessit  
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           Kelly Feng               Natalie Franich 
   St Catherine’s Trophy          St Catherine’s Trophy 
            Academic Excellence Year 12      Academic Excellence Year 11 
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   Rebecca Tonacao              Christopher Field        Theresa Dempsey  Christy Dudley 
 Service To Community  Nicky McHugh         Catherine Cooney         Delvin Godinet Award 

        Memorial Scholarship    Memorial Scholarship 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  Morgan Williams  Liam Walsh         Tamika Flavell      Eli Murphy 
Girls Cultural Award           Boys Cultural Award  Sportswoman of the Year             Sportsman of the Year 
 
 

 
 

Overall House Trophy Winner - Kororareka 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Meggue Cruz             Gabby Mendoza                                Angelika Tienzo   Taine Brookland 
Kororareka House Leader       Kororareka House Leader              Kororareka House Leader          Kororareka House Leader 
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2016 Year 11-13 Prizegiving Award Recipients 
 
Congratulations to the following students who were presented with certificates for Academic, Special 
Character and/or Service to School Awards 

           Year 13               Year 12                 Year 11 
East Abernethy 
Christopher Alba 
Caitlin Albertyn 
Anissa Arudas 
James Beach 
Jemima Benito 
Margaret Bourne 
Zoe Bradley 
Taine Brookland 
Vincent Brzozowski 
Dean Buffini 
Martina Buzak 
Tessa Cammell 
Lauren Chalk 
Shanay Clapp 
Samantha Connery 
Tanya Corpuz 
Meggue Cruz 
Georgia Dance 
Justin Dee 
Theresa Dempsey 
Lucy Devonshire 
Brunelle Dias 
Ashley Ding 
Christy Dudley 
Kimberley Evans-Parker 
John Fale-Manupule 
Joel Featherstone 
Sunny Feng 
Christopher Field 
Tamika Flavell 
Aeriel Florendo 
Karen Gaabucayan 
Philip Garcia 
Anna George 
Natasha Green-Thompson 
Stephanie Griffin 
Margaret Grove 
Marc Guerzon 
Miles Harvey 
Richard Holt 
Joshua Hunt 
James Joblin 
Daniel Johnstone 
Nicola Kippen 
Kurt Kong 
Nevin Koshy-Azhaketh 
Jane Kubala 
Niel Kularni 
Timothy Lim 
Alyssa Llorando 
Jenny Lologa 

 

 Elena Afamasaga 
Kyla Alan 
Francess Baguna 
Rey Bandola 
Charlotte Baxter 
Joseph Van Belinario 
Victoria Brown 
William Bryant 
Jason Buquiran 
Paige Butterworth 
Toni Cai 
Alchae Cansana 
Waverley Carr 
Jasmine Castro 
Cj Catayas 
Bank Charoensook 
Ten Charoensook 
Camilla Chen 
Yoyo Cheng 
Timothy Chua 
Ellen Chuardy 
Jason Crombach 
Jack Darby 
Shimera De Jesus 
Gemma Deftereos 
Isabella Devine 
Kian Dougherty 
Darlene Dumlao 
Felicia Duque 
Kate Edwards 
Henry Elliott 
Julianna Fale-Manupule 
Kelly Feng 
Natalie Fletcher 
Victoria Fu 
Jacob Garbarek 
Lou Marion Garcia 
Lara Georgis 
Angeli Go 
Sam Godinet 
Natasha Griffin 
Ashleigh Henry 
Jacqueline Ho 
Andrea Hoh 
Bronwyn Horne 
Mimi Huang 
Isaac Ioane 
Peter Ittithamawat 
Jenny Joseph 
Luis Juan 
Sophie Kerr 
Elizabeth Leaning 
Francis Lee 

 Tyler Andrews 
Patricia Balatero 
Caroline Barbafiera 
Angelika Bilbao 
Jess Botherway 
Saul Boyle 
Bernice Carlos 
Dana Faith Carreon 
Cameron Carter-Chan 
Angelique Castro 
Amelia Caudy 
Jackson Chadfield 
Kelvin Chan 
Samuel Chang 
Eileen Chen 
Jenny Chen 
Yan Hong Chen 
Georgia Cook 
Howard Cui 
Mikayla Dance 
Brent De Vera 
Christopher Dee 
Sean Dempsey 
Brenan Dio 
Jessica Do 
Rayna D’Silva 
Orla Edwards 
Eric Feng 
Joshua Fernandes 
Aleks Fletcher 
Natalie Franich 
Kate Gaabucayan 
Isaiah Gepiga 
Lisa Greenhead 
Celin Guerzon 
Isabella Holt 
Andrew Huynh 
Claudia Jimenez 
Hayley Kevern 
Martina Kleis 
Alexander Lam Po Tang 
Albert Lau 
Alistair Lee 
Aaron Liyu 
Franz Locquiao 
Jonathan Loresca 
Christina Ma 
Jony Macapagal 
Destiny Mataafa 
Laura Mattson 
Alex McLennan 
Julianne Meer 
Sergio Mendoza 
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Year 13  
(continued) 

Rain Lotivio 
Teresito Magbag 
Teleisia Male 
Lynn Mascarenhas 
Jon McIntosh 
Olivia Murphy 
Megan Noble-Campbell 
Brooke Nunnerley 
Katrina Ocangas 
Luke Oliver 
Taylor O’Malley 
Timae Opperman 
Sean Ozaki 
Joshua Pereira 
Cayla Perez 
Siobhan Pike 
Aldrina Polataivao 
Michaela Ralph-Smith 
Adora Rodrigues 
Savannah Roque 
Dayna Ruka 
Kate Sabatin 
Anneliese Simpson 
Jordan Sim-Smith 
Sharon Siu 
Emma Sue 
Dean Talavera 
Izaak Tele 
Althea Terce 
Angelika Tienzo 
Emily Tjhan 
Rebecca Tonacao 
Catherine Vaiangina 
Anton Vargas 
Nicole Wallen 
Liam Walsh 
Liam Watkins 
Morgan Williams 
Juleigh Williams 
Eatalia Wong 
Howard Yang 
Blair Yate 
Jarryd Zimri 

Year 12 
(continued) 

Gayle Lee 
Ella Lee 
Kaiden Lightfoot 
Harper Liu 
Nikkie Lumapak 
Stuart Lyall 
Sophia Marcelo 
Roshane Mendis 
Odette Meredith-Toleafoa 
Liam Mooney 
Tamica Motala 
Taniel Motala 
Danielle Mudgway 
Jacob Mukkada 
Clifford Neal 
Paul Ngan Woo 
Vince Ocampo 
Callie Ordona 
Katie Owen-Pike 
Katrina Padilla 
Calvin Pang 
Sophia Pervonlianakis 
Cuan Pillay 
John Purificacion 
Thusharini Pushpakumar 
Calvin Quezet 
Stephanie Rae 
Liam Richardson 
Justin Rojos 
Natalie Salavante 
Dominique Sevele 
Steven Shamas 
Dominique Shirtliff 
Katjia Smillie 
Cameron Smith 
Maia Speechlay 
Liam Sutherland 
Anna Tangi 
Philip Tangifua 
Julia Tenedero 
Alyanna Tenorio 
Nathan Thachankary 
Lachlan Thomas 
Devereaux Trego 
Nathaniel Vaimoso 
Aidan Van Heerden 
Ashley Vercoe 
Rebecca Wallen 
Chong Bin Wee 
Kendra Williams 
Patricia Wiranata 
Shaun Wright 
Olivia Wright 
Martin Young 
Michaela Zaugg 
 

Year 11 
(continued) 

Charli Milne 
Samuel Munday 
Courtney Nguyen 
Gabriel Nito 
Abby Noble-Campbell 
Luke O’Connell 
Matthew O’Connell 
Caleb Oliver 
Oliver O’Malley 
Helen Pahulu 
Dijon Pai 
Storm Pasese 
Elizabeth Ralph-Smith 
Caitlin Rarity 
Jack Reidy 
Sophie Ruka 
Andrew Salamoun 
Dale Sasis 
Megan Seddon 
Fiat Siasoco 
Dominic Stolten 
Alice Stonehouse 
Adrian Suva 
Lucy Thelning 
Salome Tuineau 
Alex Venn-Brown 
Angelica Villegas 
Kharn Wagstaff 
Niamh Walsh 
Kiara-Jade West 
Manvis Wong 
Emma Wright 
Henry Yu 
Jessica Zhang 
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2016 Scholarship Winners 
 
Congratulations to the following students who have been awarded Scholarships: 
 

 
University of Auckland 
Top Achiever Scholarship     Anna George 
Top Achiever Scholarship     Rebecca Tonacao 
Top Achiever Scholarship     Niel Kulkarni 
Top Achiever Scholarship     Jordan Sim-Smith 
Top Achiever Scholarship     Georgia Dance 
Faculty of Business and Economics Undergraduate  Jane Kubala 
 

Victoria University 
Excellence Scholarship     Aldrina Polataivao 
Achiever Scholarship      Vincent Brzozowski 
 

Waikato University 
Engineering Admission Fees Scholarship   Nicola Kippen 
 

Canterbury University 
The UC Go Canterbury Scholarship    Theresa Dempsey 
 

AUT University 
Vice Chancellors Significant Student Scholarship  Brunelle Dias 
Vice Chancellors Significant Student Scholarship  Joshua Pereira 
Vice Chancellors Significant Student Scholarship  Savannah Roque 
 

Manukau Technical Institute 
Emerging Leaders Scholarship    Zoe Bradley 
 

Robert Ned Covich Scholarship    Meggue Cruz 

(for any University of her choice) 
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We’ve Had A Great Time…  

We have had a great time bringing you the news this 
year. Now it is time for the News Centre team to 
hand over to the Year 9 and 10 reporters, as they 
head off on study leave to prepare for their exams. 

A very special thank you to Meggue Cruz (front row, 
centre) who has been a great assistant editor, 
helping to allocate stories and then following up to 
make sure they are written. As a Y13, Meggue leaves 
us at the end of the year and her good-natured 
enthusiasm and organisational skills will be missed. 

We hope you have enjoyed the wide range of stories 
brought to you by our team and we look forward to 
them bringing you the news once more when they 
return at the beginning of the 2017 school year. 

Kevin Saunders (Editor, News Centre) 

 
It’s Hello To The New Team  

As the seniors leave to prepare for their exams, 
middle school students step up to take over their 
roles. A group of Year 9 and 10 students are 
already preparing to continue bringing you the 
news. 

They have been learning and practicing writing 
techniques and how to catch the reader’s 
attention. Next they will be allocated stories to 
follow up, write about, photograph and present 
for your information. 

So much that is interesting and newsworthy happens at the College that their stint as reporters will soon 
be under way. 

Keep checking the website to make sure you keep up to date with the latest College news, brought to you 
by our dedicated team of student journalists. 
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ART DEPARTMENT 
 

Auckland Middle School Art Exhibition  

In October the Auckland Middle Schools Art Exhibition had their grand opening at the Corbans Estate, Henderson. 
Congratulations to the Year 7 and 8 students from Sancta Maria College for their wonderful work that contributed 
to this show.  Work from a range of Intermediate schools from Auckland was exhibited, covering all the Art 
disciplines such as Painting, Printmaking, Design and Photography. Hundreds of parents, students and friends 
gathered for this wonderful celebration of Art. 

Senior Art Display Enthrals Audience  

The artistic talent of our senior students never fails to 
amaze and surprise. This year’s exhibition of their 
NCEA work did just that and more.  Staff, pupils and 
parents were treated to a display of work that 
conveyed the students’ understanding of texture and 
composition and mastery of contrast, colour and 
theme. 

This was an exhibition of work that exuded maturity 
beyond their 17/18 years.  The art department and 
Year 12 and 13 art students are to be congratulated 
on the body of work they have encouraged and developed this year. 

EVENTS  
 

Finishing With A Flourish  

With only a week to go before he begins his final study leave at 
Sancta Maria College, Vincent Brzozowski is signing off from us with 
a musical flourish. As a trumpeter, he has recently been in 
Christchurch rehearsing and performing with the National 
Secondary Schools’ Brass Band, whilst only last week he was at the 
Raye Freedman Arts Centre, representing the school at the Ronisch 
Auckland Secondary Schools’ Piano Competition. 

This prestigious competition is a great test of pianistic skill and 
Vincent performed Bach’s Prelude in A minor, Liszt’s Les Cloches de Geneve and Messaien’s dissonant 
Premiere Communion de la Vierge. These three pieces allowed him to show off his ability in a diverse 
range of styles and the judges were impressed enough to award him the Newcomer Award. 

This marks a fitting end to Vincent’s time at Sancta Maria College, where he has been a highly valued 
member of the school’s Music Department. 
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V8 Supercars show learning in action  

Students from Year 9 and 10 had the trip of their 
lives by going to Pukekohe for the annual V8 
Supercars to see cars race against each other for 
glory.  It was an incredible opportunity for the 
students to see how the things they learn at school 
can be applied to life on the race track, seeing 
experiential applications of maths, physical 
education, tourism, marketing, event 
management, media studies and engineering in 
action at the event. 

 

PARENT INFORMATION 

School Library  
 
The library will close for 2016 at 5pm on Friday 2 December. It will be completely unavailable to students 
during its normal opening hours. This will enable staff to complete the annual stock take before the end 
of term. From Monday 5th, AU3 will be made available to students who would benefit from having a quiet 
supervised space during break times. Several computers and board games are available for student use. 
Please direct questions about this arrangement to Mrs Rachel Price – r.price@sanctamaria.school.nz 
 

 
Study Link 
 
Students Planning To Go To Tertiary Study After They Leave School Should Apply For Their Student 
Allowance Or Loan By 16 December. 
 

StudyLink expects around 180,000 students to apply for their Student 

Allowance or Loan for the 2017 academic year. 

 

 

Applying by 16 December means StudyLink can get everything sorted so 

that the student receives their funding from the start of their course. 

Students don’t need to have their NCEA results or have locked down all 

their plans in order to apply.   

 

 

Their application can be updated as things are confirmed. It’s more important to allow enough time 

for all the steps in the application process to be completed. 

 

Students can find out more about applying for a Student Allowance or Loan on the StudyLink website. 

Pop a reminder in your calendar, or even better – go straight to studylink.govt.nz to apply now.  

http://www.sanctamaria.school.nz/
mailto:r.price@sanctamaria.school.nz
http://studylink.govt.nz/
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Sancta Maria College  

School Term Dates 2017 
 

Start of Term 1 2017 
 

 
 

School Term Dates 2017 
Sancta Maria College 

Teacher-Only Days 
(The school is closed for 

instruction) 

Term 1 

See above for different Year 
group starting dates. 

Times to be confirmed. 
to Thursday 13 April 

Tuesday 31January 
and 

Wednesday 1 February 

Term 2 Monday 1 May to Friday 7 July Tuesday 6 June 

Term 3 Monday 24 July to Friday 29 September Friday 1 September 

Term 4 Monday 16 October to Thursday 14 December - 
 
 
 

Public Holidays in 2017  
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Thursday 2 February 
 

 
Yr7 Students (time to be confirmed)                                      
Yr11-13 students (time to be confirmed)                                      
Students to attend in full school uniform 

Friday  3 February 
 
 
 
Tuesday 7 February 

Yr7-8 Students (time to be confirmed)                                      
Yr9-10 students (time to be confirmed)                                       
Students to attend in full school uniform 
 
Full School 
All Year Levels 
Report by 8.40am for normal school day 
3.15pm finish 
 

 
Term 1 
 

 

 

 

 New Year’s Day - 1 January  

 Day after New Year’s Day - 2 January  

 Waitangi Day - 6 February (Monday)  

 Good Friday – 14 April  

 Easter Monday – 17 April  

 Anzac Day - 25 April  
 

Term 2 
 
 
Term 3  

 Queen's Birthday - 5 June (Monday)  
(Teacher-Only Day follows - Tuesday 6th June) 

 

 Labour Day - 23 October (Monday)  

 Christmas Day - 25 December  

 Boxing Day - 26 December  
 

http://www.sanctamaria.school.nz/
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